
April 9, 2007

Docket Clerk

Fruit and Vegetable Programs

AMS, USDA

1400 Independence Avenue, SW Stop 0237

Washington, D.C.  20250-0237

RE:  Docket No. AMS-FV-07-0012; FV07-916/917-3 Proposed Rule

        March 29, 2007 Federal Register, (Volume 72, Number 60, Pages 14710-14712)  

I am the Director of Regulatory Compliance for Marketing Orders 916 and 917.  I want to comment regarding the proposed rule.    

The proposed rule, as published, is acceptable as modified by AMS and is supported by the Committees for Marketing Orders 916 and 917.  This proposed rule will serve as an incentive for handlers to pay their assessment payments when due, and will serve to facilitate program operations and provide for a level playing field in regards to timely payments from all handlers.  In the past there have been a few handlers who deliberately withheld timely payments from the Committees and in effect used those funds as interest free loans.  The proposed rule will remove the incentive to borrow from the Committees. We encourage the Department to adopt these changes as a final rule to the Orders.

Sincerely,
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GARY W. VAN SICKLE

Director of Regulatory Compliance

cc:  CAMFO-Garcia

